Winter 7 Handicap Run  – 13 January  to  19 January 2021 

Here we are back again into Virtual Race nights.  Not ideal but at least it keeps the series and our legs going. So it is well done to everyone who found a weather window to get a time in. Fortunately there were a few open windows as can be seen by some good times.

20 runners recorded times including a few who perhaps wouldn’t have been able to compete at the normal 6pm Wednesday night time. Main problems were mainly ice and having to race against yourself instead of runners in front and behind you. So it is even more encouraging to see the good times.

Pbs were recorded by Lynne Marie and Mike Watt with Alison West also coming within 10 secs of hers.

Alison posted her time early in the week and held on to first position all the way to the last, just holding off Morag who found her best form of the year. Alsions 10 points was just enough to take a share of the lead in the series with Graeme Clark managing to hold on for equal first. Lynne Marie closed to within 4 points in third place.

Robbie Youngson, despite watch problems improved his previous run by 1min 50sec to make the biggest single improvement of the season.

Next race will be ran as a Virtual race again between Wednesday 27 January to 2 February inclusive. Please ensure that you all come with suitable clothing and/or lights. For the time of day and take due account of the underfoot condition. 

Finally as you will be the sole judge of you time and therefore finish position, please ensure your watch is fully charged to capture your entire run.

Full results, points table and Guidance Notes are on the Teamreach App and FRC Webpage. 
https://sites.google.com/site/fraserburghrunning/home/new-news/winterhandicapisback

Finally, Finally. Virtual running practice is perhaps paying off. Athletes taking part in the latest SAL Virtual race series produced admirable performances.
The 8k Team of Keith McIntyre, Robbie Youngson and Graeme Clark finished 14th team out of 41; Keith was 4th in the M35 category; Robbie 1st in the M55 category; and Graeme Clark 3rd in the M65 Category. Gillian Strachan would have been 4th W45 if she hadn’t fallen foul of the short laps rule and have her run disallowed.
Best run was however from Max Abernethy who finished in 3rd place in the U20M 6k run in a time of 19:01 sandwiched between a group of 3 Central AC runners. Well done all.

Stay Safe
Slowcoach
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